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                                       President’s Message

Our first meeting is just weeks away and the AREA Board has been working 

hard to plan this year's meetings and activities! Pat Hill will be sending you the 

invitation to reserve a meal for our August 18th meeting through Constant 

Contact on August 1st! You're definitely going to want to mark that date on your 

calendar now so you don't forget to respond immediately!!  And, why would that 

be sooo important?? Because you're not going to want to miss seeing your 

friends again and....I'm pretty sure our entertainment will be amazing!!

Performing on August 18th for AREA will be none other than VMX - Vocal 

Majority, a select group of 8 members of Vocal Majority!! You don't want to 

miss it!! So, mark August 1st on your calendars to watch for the email from Pat 

Hill and Constant Contact to secure your seat and meal for our first meeting 

on August 18th!!

 

Can't wait to see you all there!!

Always,

Donna



Luncheon/Meetings:

11:00 (meet/greet 10:30)

Heritage Ranch, 465 
Scenic Ranch Circle, 
Fairview



Want to volunteer?  Contact 
These officers or chairs:





Nancy Lessner
Legislative Committee Chair
972-800-0647

Legislative Update - A summary of the 89th session is below with concerns for your future.

The 89th Texas Legislative Session has ended, leaving many retirees hoping for further benefit 
enhancements. The Texas Retired Teachers Association (TRTA) had expected a difficult session, with a 
focus on education savings accounts (vouchers) rather than retiree benefits. Although TRTA worked 
hard to protect and improve benefits, the session didn’t result in additional funding for retirees.
This year’s focus shifted primarily to active education issues, such as school vouchers. The TRTA 
advocated for full funding of the Teacher Retirement System (TRS) pension and health insurance plans, 
urging the state to use budget surpluses to reduce unfunded liabilities. However, no significant benefit 
enhancements or reductions in TRS liabilities were made.

While the state budget included full funding for TRS contributions, the passing of HB 2, a major 
education reform bill, and SB 3, concerning school vouchers, negatively impacted the TRS, extending 
its projected funding period by eight years and pushing the system out of actuarial soundness. 

This delay means retirees cannot receive cost-of-living increases until the system returns to 
actuarial soundness (under 31 years).



The budget did include a directive for TRS to conduct a pension benefit design study comparing the 
TRS standard defined benefit plan to other types of retirement plans, including defined contribution 
plans. TRS conducted similar studies in 2012 and again in 2018. Both studies showed that defined 
contribution plans are more costly to implement and manage than defined benefit plans, and 
that most educators stand to gain a much more stable and lasting retirement under a traditional 
defined benefit plan like the current TRS model. There is a push to do away with the current 
pension plan and promote individual retirement plans (401K, IRAs, etc.) TRTA is not supportive 
of this direction.

Additionally, TRTA fought against bills that would add costs to TRS without funding solutions, such as 
HB 3221, which aimed to reduce charter school contributions to TRS. Through effective advocacy, 
TRTA succeeded in modifying this bill to ensure funding would be allocated to cover its costs, 
although the bill did not pass the Senate.

Moving forward, TRTA plans to continue building support within the Legislature and preparing for 
future legislative sessions, focusing on gaining further benefits and ensuring that retirees' needs are 
met.





Scholarship Committee

Please give gift cards, certificates, raffle items & make plans to be there!

AREA members, our 2026 GAME DAY is just six months away, so mark you
calendar now and remind your friends, Monday, February 23, 2026. . Everyone is
encouraged to support GAME DAY by donating door prizes, raffle items or cash.
Gather up you unused gift cards and unwanted items that might be some else’s
treasurer. If you have a favorite local vendor, they might be willing to support
AREA with gift certificates.
 
We would love to have you join our Scholarship Committee, helping us to plan and 
organize another successful event. Only one committee meeting will be scheduled in 
the Fall. Tickets will be available at our November, December and January meetings. 
Carole Smithwick
smithwickcarole@gmail.com

mailto:smithwickcarole@gmail.com


ECHO August 2025 – Constant Contact, registering for meetings

Out first communications will go out on July 30th as a reminder of the August 1st invitation. 
Here are some tips to ensure you will receive your emails:

If you are receiving your invitations on an iphone or ipad, make sure you have your mail setting
on “list” and not “category.”
To check your setting in your mail app, click on the three dots at the top right of the screen.
Make sure the “list” is selected. All the emails will be in one list and not sorted separately. 
If Apple does an upgrade in it’s operating system, it may reset this to “categories”;
check to make sure it is still on “list.”
If you are using webmail with g-mail, make sure you have it set on “all”.
G-mail also sorts into categories. Go into your setting or check several
folders like “social” or “promotions” to find the Constant Contact emails.

If you have a new email address, do not just enter it into Constant Contact when you register. This 
action will not guarantee you receive your invitation at the new address. 
Send your new address to Karen Malinowsky who will make changes in the data base. 
Also, guests are always welcome!   To register a guest, don’t just forward your invitation to your 
guest;  be sure to register her online through your name.  

Pat Hill, Constant Contact Chair
pat.hill@att.net



Have a fun photo to 
share?  

Send a favorite high 
school, elementary, 
middle school photo or 
teaching photo- and 
we’ll include in a future 
ECHO.  

Have fun with this!  
Include your name, the 
date and school.  If you 
have a particular 
memory you’d like to 
share – send it too! 
judi.oehler@gmail.com

AREA on FACEBOOK

Recap and pictures of our meetings can be found 

on our Facebook page. Various announcements 

are posted there too. So, join us and LIKE Allen 

Retired Educators Association on Facebook.

Minetta Smith



Coming Soon - Save the Date!

History of Quilts Program & 

Member Quilt Fair

October 20 Meeting
All Members are invited to participate!

Choose your favorite quilt, 

complete and return the Quilt Description 

at Aug/Sep meetings,

bring your quilt to the October meeting to 

display … enjoy!

Member Quilt Participation & Description 

handouts are available at meetings and 

attached in the newsletter

so it can be printed at home and returned to the 

meeting,

Contact:  Donna Laster, 214-335-

8524, donnalaster55@gmail.com

…forms are at end of the ECHO for you to Print.

mailto:donnalaster55@gmail.com


Rady to Inspire? Become a Study Buddy Today!
Provide one-on-one reading support to students for 30–45 minutes each week, from late September through April. Your passion for kids and background in education would be a 
true blessing to many of our students. Volunteers receive training in August and September and must be approved for the 2025–2026 school year.
Study Buddies say their favorite part is the connection with their student and witnessing their growth.

  



AREA Book Club  

 

This summer, AREA Book Club met and had a new member join.  July 9th, we met 

at Matt's in Allen; Nancy Lessner involved us in a discussion of Counting Miracles. 

On Wednesday August 13, please join us as we vote on four to five new books for 

this fall.  We will dine at Olive Garden on 190 E. Stacy Rd. Bldg. 3100 in Allen at 

11:30 AM.  Bring ideas for future good reads.  For more info 

email barblye71@gmail.com or valerielapp77@gmail.com ,cochairs of AREA Book 

Club.

mailto:barblye71@gmail.com
mailto:valerielapp77@gmail.com


TRTF AUCTION – NOVEMBER





Trish Jarboe <trishjarboe@hotmail.com>
Maroba Zoeller <zoellermaroba@gmail.com>

mailto:arboe@hotmail.com




Honoring
Jim Kerr



We’re looking forward to seeing 
you soon!





And just for fun…little nostalgia and Visual reminders of our earlier years… 

Send your 
photo…







Do you recall fish net stockings, really big hair,  rolling hair on orange juice cans, mary janes, sock hops…and??





Capable teachers, capable students…



Quilt Fair forms
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